## irths and eat

Births, Engagements, Approaching Marriages, Marriages, Deaths, Card of Thanks, and In Memoriam

BORN

KALWEID - Juergen and Kathy are happy to an-nounce the birth of their daughter Kyra, on October 28, at the Barrie Memorial, Ormstown. A sister for Andrea and Sabrina.

LUSSIER - Jean-Pierre and Hilary Brown are Hilary and Hilary Brown are pleased to announce the birth of Richard Daniel; 6 lbs. 15 as. (12) lbs. 15 oz. (Fly Half for the Rugby team) on Oct. 23, 1987. Proud grandparents are M. & Mme Joel Lussier of St-Antoine Abbe and Mr, and Mrs. J.R. Brown of Gabriola Isld, B.C.

ENGAGED

a Mrs. E.T. and Mrs. Stanger, their engagement of their daughter Sheryl Joy to Peter Otto Bulow, son of Mr. and Mrs. Otto Bulow of Dewittville.

## CARD OF THANKS

Mrs. Cecilia Emard Allen and family offer their sincere thanks to all the people who expressed their sympathy, either by flowers, mass offerings, flowers, mass offerin cards, visits and for tendance at the funeral, the time of the death of Mr. Dorian Allen, on October 14, 1987 at the age of 75 years and 9 mos. in the Coteau-Landing Hospital, All these persons are asked to consider this as a personal thank you.

Many thanks to all my family, friends and neighbours for their warm thoughts and wishes while I was in the hospital. Thank you so much for the cards, gifts, flowers and phone calls. I appreciate them. It is great to be home.

Anthony Rennie

## CARD OF THANKS

I would like to thank the staff of the Bar Memorial Hospital Barrie in Ormstown, along with all my friends and neighbors, for all the good care, wishes and visits. A special thank you to Dr. Dobie and his wife Mary. Marie-Claire Hébert

I wish to express my sincere thanks to family, friends and relatives, who sent cards, bouquets and birthday cakes, to help celebrate my 95 birthday on November 22.

Annie Arthur

IN MEMORIAM

SHARPE In loving memory of a dear mother who passed November 28, 1970. The time goes on with many changes Joy and sorrow, smiles and tears But your memory still is cherished With the passing of the years

Ever remembered by Dorothy

## Mr. and Mrs. Lindsay Cullen honored on their 40th wedding anniversary

by Jean McEwen

A few snow flurries and a cold night didn't keep more than 200 people from going to the Aux Joyeux Lurons hall on Saturday night to give their best wishes to Lindsay and Bernie Cullen on the occasion of their 40th wedding anniversary

When the guests of honor arrived at the hall, accompanied by Mrs. Betty Percy and Bill Hooker, who were attendants at their wedding, their grandson, Mark Hamilton pinned a corsage of baby orchids on Bernie's dress and Betty Percy received a corsage of daisles from Mark.

Granddaughter, Chandra Hamilton, pinned a red carnation boutonniere on Lindsay and Bill Hooker's jacket. Decorations in the hall were in ruby red, and the head table was centered with an arrangement of flowers, a gift from Doug Genevieve and Glover, and there were red candles in two crystal candelabras. which had been a wedding gift from Betty Percy.

There was also a heart shaped cake on the table by which was made granddaughters Anne Marie Dresser Chandra Hamilton.

The music for dancing supplied by Bob was Campbell

Following lunch, prepared by the Presbyterian by the Press, Evening Adult Group, Bill Backer acted as M.C. Hooker acted as M.C. Randy Campbell spoke on behalf of music pupils of both Bernie and Lindsay, Jack Johnson brought best wishes from friends and associates. Nancy Cullen congratulated her parents on behalf of the family, Harold Kerr, a neighbor, presented them with a basket of cards and good wishes. A telegram from their grandson Richard Crete of Colorado Springs was read.

Dr. George Fisher of Kemptville, Ont. gave

congratulations and best wishes on behalf of himself and his wife Norma. Theresa Landry, Sandra Bockus and Peter Vaillancourt brought good wishes from CVR students.

Lindsay and Bernie both expressed their thanks and appreciation to everyone for attending the party and for their good wishes.

Friends from out of town came from Picton, Ont., Kemptville, Ont., Ottawa, Hawkesbury and Burlington, Ont., Sutton, Champlain, N.Y., Que., Mississauga and Cardinal Malone, N.Y. and Phillisburg, Que.
On behalf of those of us

who have been connected with the Cullens and the Ormstown band for more years than we perhaps want to count, we say congratulations and best wishes for many more years together, we sure do share a lot of happy memories. There are frustrating memories too, but mostly good ones.